
 
 

 
        April 21, 2016 
 
TO: Class Year 2015 Projects 
 
Queue 
Pos. 

Project or Facility Developer or Owner Contact(s) 

305 Champlain Hudson Power 
Express  

Transmission Developers Inc.  Bill Helmer 
Suresh Dave 
George Pond, Esq. 

363 Poseidon Transmission  Poseidon Transmission, LLC  Edward Krapels 
Clarke Bruno 
Howard Kosel 

395 Copenhagen Wind  Copenhagen Wind Farm, LLC  Paul J. Saliterman 

397 Jericho Rise Wind  EDP Renewables North 
America  

Aron Branam 
Kevin Choi 

401 Caithness Long Island II  Caithness Long Island II, LLC  Mitch Garber 
Gary Keevill 

403 Bethlehem Energy Center 
Uprate  

PSEG Power New York  Konstantin Borushko 
Howard Fromer 

431 Greenidge Unit#4  Greenidge Generation  Dale Irwin 
George Pond, Esq. 

N/A Marble River Wind 
(CRIS only)  

Marble River, LLC  Jeremy High 

N/A Stony Creek  
(increased CRIS request) 

Stony Creek Energy, LLC  Carlos Rodriguez 

N/A Bowline 2 
(increased CRIS request) 

Bowline  Kelli Joseph 

N/A East River 1 Uprate  
(increased CRIS request) 

Con Edison Michael Brown 
Christina Ho  
Victor Mullin   

N/A East River 2 Uprate  
(increased CRIS request) 

Con Edison Michael Brown 
Christina Ho  
Victor Mullin   

N/A Linden Cogeneration Plant 
(increased CRIS request)  

East Coast Power, LLC  Tom Fogarty 

N/A Astoria CC1 and CC2  
(increased CRIS request) 

Astoria Energy  Charles McCall 

N/A N/A (External CRIS Request) HQ-US  Luc Bernier 
Scott Leuthauser 

 
Re:  Notice of Class Year 2015 Additional System Deliverability Upgrade (SDU) Studies  

– Additional SDU Studies Will be Performed 
 
Dear Class Year 2015 Projects: 
 
This is to inform you that, pursuant to NYISO’s April 6, 2016 notice requesting the Class Year 2015 
Projects to indicate their respective elections relative to Section 25.7.7.1 of Attachment S of the OATT, 
all projects have elected to remain in Class Year 2015 with no change to respective ERIS or CRIS 
requests.  Furthermore, both projects Q363 Poseidon and Q401 Caithness II have elected for the NYISO 
to proceed forward with additional SDU studies pursuant to Section 25.5.9 of Attachment S. 
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Therefore, NYISO will immediately commence to make arrangements to perform the additional SDU 
studies. 
 
If you have any questions, please call me at (518) 356-6025, or send me an e-mail at the above address. 
 
 
       Sincerely, 

       Thinh Nguyen 

       Manager, Interconnection Projects 


